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COURTNEY
Hey, Vagina?

VAGINA
Yes Courtney?

COURTNEY
I have to tell you something. 

VAGINA
Cool! What? Did you buy that 
Vajazzler?! Did ya, did ya?

COURTNEY
Look. I know you’re going to be 
disappointed but -

VAGINA
Wait. What? Oh no. No no no you 
didn’t. Tell me you didn’t.

COURTNEY
I broke up with Richard. 

VAGINA
No no no! You did not just say 
that! We were getting some. 
Finally. After all these years. I’m 
talking man meat. I’m talking some 
serious hot sausage here and you’re 
just gonna walk away. 

COURTNEY
Uh, yeah. Watch me. 

VAGINA
Bitch please. 8 inches. Nice and 
wide. Like a beer can. What’s wrong 
with you. 

COURTNEY
No. We are not getting into this 
again. After what he said last 
night.

VAGINA
You CAN be a dumb ho sometimes.



COURTNEY
I have a doctorate in Math! Look. I 
know you’re upset right now, but 
come on. He stood me up for dinner 
so he could go to a strip club. 

VAGINA
What’s a couple of hours between 
friends?

COURTNEY
5 hours and it was my birthday! I’m 
doing the right thing. I am. He’s 
not healthy for me. He was actually 
pretty racist. You can’t say things 
like that about Jews. Not outside 
of Connecticut. 

VAGINA
He had nothing but sweet goodness 
to say when he was talking to me. 
We had some good times. Some good, 
sexy times, huh? So call him. Come 
on. How about a little booty call? 

COURTNEY
No. I’ve decided. No more vodka on 
a Thursday, and no more Richard. 
Every time, I lose my mind! I know 
it’s a bad idea to do it at a 
Middle School. I know that. On the 
Monkey Bars, for chrisakes, five 
minutes before recess, I know that! 
I’m a teacher! For the love of God. 
At least, I was. 

VAGINA
Two Words. Cock Ring. Dude’s got a 
freaking cock ring. 

COURTNEY
I don’t give shit. He wants to have 
a threeway with my sister. 

VAGINA
Man owns a sex swing! Gotta give 
points for that. 

COURTNEY
I’m pretty sure he sold my bulldog 
puppy for crystal meth.
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VAGINA
Please. Twice. In one night. No 
faking. Twice. Two times! Two! How 
often does that Ever happen? So 
stop being a cunt. Call him and beg 
him to come over.

COURTNEY
No. Enough is enough. 

VAGINA
Courtney. 

COURTNEY
Vagina.

VAGINA
Do it!

COURTNEY
Absolutely not. 

VAGI
DO IT!

COURT
No. 

VAGINA
Courtney. I swear to God. I will 
wait until you’re sleeping then I 
will Literally crawl up inside your 
body, creep all the way up to your 
head, and I will smother you to 
death, Motherfucker. I mean it. I 
am not messing around here. Call 
him. 

COURTNEY
I’m not going to call him. You are 
not the boss of me. I am the boss 
of me. But I’ll try to make it up 
to you. You and I can take a nice 
long power shower, ok, and then -
I will buy you that Vajazzler. 

VAGINA
You mean it? For real?

COURTNEY
I promise. 

3.



VAGINA
OMG! That’s awesome! That’s so 
exciting! Oh my god, so exciting!! 
Oh God! I’m so excited!

Squirts. 

VAGINA (CONT’D)
Oh Yeah!
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